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SHYC PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

April 2019 
 
Dear Members, 
 
 
Our annual meeting was held on March 28th. At that meeting the Board approved an amendment 
to our condo documents that had been proposed to our members. 57% or our members voted, 
and the amendment overwhelmingly passed with 210 yes votes to only 6 no votes.  There were 
no challengers for the 2 Board of Directors seats up for re-election so the two incumbents Peter 
Mazzagatti and Nick Amelio will continue to serve 2 more years on the Board. After the meeting 
was adjourned a second public meeting was held in which officers were elected. Your officers for 
2019 are as follows: 
 
Peter Mazzagatti         President 
Rich Levine                   Vice-President 
Nick Amelio              Secretary/Treasurer 
Jo Googin              Director 
Dr. Gary Aspinwall      Director 
 
 
Financially we had an amazing season this year and it is continuing thru mid-April. March broke 
all records with boat launches of almost 2000 and sales of almost $120,000. 
 
  
Financial Report as of April 10, 2019 
 
Cash on Hand         $ 181,553 
A/R                     $ 104,503 
A/P                     $   86,481 
Reserves                   $ 395,163 
 

March Employee Of The Month 
 
Our SHYC March Employee of the Month was Fidel Prado Nunez.  Fidel has been with us for over 
5 years. He is a very talented and pleasant person who assists in all aspects of our dock operation. 
Fidel is a 2-time winner of the marina division Employee of the Year. Congratulations, Fidel. 
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Social Events 
 
Our social events this season were well attended and lots of fun. Starting in December we had 
our “welcome back” party which features a free buffet, wine, beer and soft drinks. We had 
monthly: all you can eat buffets, special holiday menus and, of course, our popular Sanibel Sing-
A-Long/Karaoke events. We also had 3 fun runs to several restaurants that were attended 
collectively by 90 members and their guests. Our final all you can eat buffet is Taco night and is 
this Tuesday, April 16th. 
 
We have had several private parties in the last several months. Our beautiful club atmosphere is 
a great place for your private party. Our 4th floor private owners’ lounge can accommodate 
parties of up to 40 persons for almost any event. We offer amenities not found in local 
restaurants, such as free valet parking, beautiful water views and a “no tipping” policy to save 
you money! You won’t beat the price. Please call Food and Beverage Manager Taylor Oxnam to 
plan your event. You can select from luncheons, light fare, buffets, dinners and a variety of 
beverage packages to fit any budget.  
 
I want to give special recognition to our Board of Directors. Your Board is comprised of successful 
business persons who are full time residents of Fort Myers. The total tenure of the SHYC Board 
Members is over 32 years and with the support of our members we have accomplished a great 
deal in establishing and maintaining our club as a financially successful 5-star facility.  Many 
thanks to Rich Levine, Nick Amelio, Jo Goggin and Dr. Gary Aspinwall for their tireless efforts.  
 
Your Board of Directors’ mission is to offer all our members and their guests a 5 Star experience 
each time you visit the club.  All aspects of club operation are important to us. If your experience 
in our marina boat service, food service, valet, personnel or in any facet of our club operation 
fails to meet your expectations, or if it is exceptional, please let me know about it. I am always 
available to help members in any way possible and your suggestions are always important and 
considered. Thank you for your continued support and encouragement. Have a safe and happy 
summer! 
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Sincerely,  

 

Peter Mazzagatti, President 

Sanibel Harbour Yacht Club 

 

239-470-9577 

pmazzagatti@comcast.net 
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